
In memory of Dr. John C. K. Kwok 
 
We are deeply saddened to have learned that our Adjunct Professor Dr. John C. K. Kwok, who 
was a dedicated specialist in Neurosurgery and Endovascular Therapy, passed away on 9 April 
2020. 
 
Dr. Kwok was a renowned neurosurgeon with over 30 years of experience in the field of 
neurosurgery in Hong Kong. He received his medical training at the Royal College of Surgeon in 
Ireland, followed by surgical specialty trainings in Scotland and Wales, UK. On returning to Hong 
Kong in 1985, he joined Kwong Wah Hospital as a neurosurgeon and he was the Neurosurgeon 
in Chief by 1991. He had been actively involved in training and appointed as examiner of the 
Neurosurgical specialty Board at Hong Kong College of Surgeons. 
 
Dr. Kwok was active in research areas including fluid dynamics of cerebral aneurysm formation, 
design of new thrombolectomy devices and bio-absorbable intravascular coils/stent for 
treatment of aneurysms. With his substantial experiences in neurosurgery and extensive 
research on intelligence for neurosurgery, he has been collaborating with our colleagues on 
projects related to engineering devices for medical uses.  
 
Our deepest sympathies are with his family and friends. 
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